

Claudia Henrickson Executive Director of Special Education 200 South Broadway | Green Bay, WI 54303

Phone: (920) 448-2000 | www.gbaps.org

July 11, 2017

The Honorable Tammy Baldwin U.S. Senate Washington, DC 20510

Re: Medicaid Funding

Dear Senator Baldwin:

As the Executive Director of Special Education in the fourth largest school district in the state of Wisconsin, I oversee services for approximately 3,000 students or 15% of the district's student body who receive special education services.

The current legislative proposals to reduce Medicaid or to eliminate the ability for public schools to seek reimbursement for services provided to students would have a devastating effect on the students in our district.

The Green Bay Area Public School District currently receives approximately \$3M in Medicaid reimbursement funds for services such as occupational therapy, physical therapy, nursing, speech, audiology, psychology and paraprofessionals as well as special education evaluations.

Should the District no longer be able to be reimbursed for those services, we are still legally required, and I would offer morally required, to continue to provide those services to our special education students. So the loss of \$3M in funds would negatively impact all of our 21,000 students through reductions in staff, increased class sizes, fewer course options, etc.

I would ask that you support the continued funding of Medicaid and public school districts' ability to be reimbursed for services to special education students.

Sincerely,

Claudia Henrickson Executive Director of Special Education



Claudia Henrickson Executive Director of Special Education 200 South Broadway | Green Bay, WI 54303

200 South Broadway | Green Bay, W1 54303 | Phone: (920) 448-2000 | www.gbaps.org

July 11, 2017

The Honorable Mike Gallagher U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Re: Medicaid Funding

Dear Representative Gallagher:

As the Executive Director of Special Education in the fourth largest school district in the state of Wisconsin, I oversee services for approximately 3,000 students or 15% of the district's student body who receive special education services.

The current legislative proposals to reduce Medicaid or to eliminate the ability for public schools to seek reimbursement for services provided to students would have a devastating effect on the students in our district.

The Green Bay Area Public School District currently receives approximately \$3M in Medicaid reimbursement funds for services such as occupational therapy, physical therapy, nursing, speech, audiology, psychology and paraprofessionals as well as special education evaluations.

Should the District no longer be able to be reimbursed for those services, we are still legally required, and I would offer morally required, to continue to provide those services to our special education students. So the loss of \$3M in funds would negatively impact all of our 21,000 students through reductions in staff, increased class sizes, fewer course options, etc.

I would ask that you support the continued funding of Medicaid and public school districts' ability to be reimbursed for services to special education students.

Sincerely,

Claudia Henrickson Executive Director of Special Education



Claudia Henrickson
Executive Director of Special Education
200 South Broadway | Green Bay, WI 54303

Phone: (920) 448-2000 | www.gbaps.org

July 11, 2017

The Honorable Ron Johnson U.S. Senate Washington, DC 20510

Re: Medicaid Funding

Dear Senator Johnson:

As the Executive Director of Special Education in the fourth largest school district in the state of Wisconsin, I oversee services for approximately 3,000 students or 15% of the district's student body who receive special education services.

The current legislative proposals to reduce Medicaid or to eliminate the ability for public schools to seek reimbursement for services provided to students would have a devastating effect on the students in our district.

The Green Bay Area Public School District currently receives approximately \$3M in Medicaid reimbursement funds for services such as occupational therapy, physical therapy, nursing, speech, audiology, psychology and paraprofessionals as well as special education evaluations.

Should the District no longer be able to be reimbursed for those services, we are still legally required, and I would offer morally required, to continue to provide those services to our special education students. So the loss of \$3M in funds would negatively impact all of our 21,000 students through reductions in staff, increased class sizes, fewer course options, etc.

I would ask that you support the continued funding of Medicaid and public school districts' ability to be reimbursed for services to special education students.

Sincerely,

Claudia Henrickson Executive Director of Special Education